## Pastor Kevin Lea's email Letter to President Putin

March 25, 2014

Dear President Putin,

I am a Christian Pastor in the United States and am very thankful for your recent statement saying that you will defend Christianity around the globe. http://www.christianpost.com/news/vladimir-putin-vows-to-defend-christianity-worldwide-69002/

To that end, I am humbly asking you to use your Presidential powers to help free Pastor Saeed Abedini from Iranian imprisonment and return him to his family here in America.

I know that it may seem odd that I am writing you instead of the POTUS, but our President is currently very busy pushing the homosexual agenda here and around the globe. Even his spare time is taken up making sure Christians don't post bible scripture verses in public at our military colleges. <a href="http://www.foxnews.com/opinion/2014/03/21/why-does-air-force-academy-encourage-atheism-prosecute-christianity/">http://www.foxnews.com/opinion/2014/03/21/why-does-air-force-academy-encourage-atheism-prosecute-christianity/</a>

I could tell from your statements at the Olympics that you are not as preoccupied with these kinds of things and thought you might have time to read and carefully consider this humble and sincere request on behalf of Pastor Abedini.

If you could free him from Iranian imprisonment, all of the biblical Christians in America would be very appreciative and would wonder why our President couldn't rescue an American citizen himself, when you made it look so easy.

Thank you for your time and consideration. I hope that you too appreciate the great sacrifice that Jesus made for all men when He took our sin upon Himself on the cross, so that we could be forgiven and have everlasting life (if we believe and trust).

Sincerely,

Pastor Kevin Lea